Testimony in support of House Bill 5344, House Environment Committee Feb. 27, 2025.
by Peter Trafton, Providence Rhode Island

Dear Chair Bennett and Honorable Members of the House Environment and Natural
Resources Committee,

| write to support 5344, Rep Cortvriend’s and Rep Spears’s bill to extend the reporting
and expiration dates of the climate change impact commission.

This is a complex and very important area of concern. | had a hard time believing that the
commission could complete its work in a year and believe that it should be extended until
the work is done. We should all be grateful for this effort.

Thank you for considering my comments.

Respectfully,

P Tea

Peter G. Trafton, M.D.



